August 26, 2022

(Sent Via U.S. Mail)

Board of Supervisors Santa Barbara County Attn: Clerk of the Board 105 E. Anapamu St. #407 Santa Barbara, California 93101 RECEIVED

2022 AUG 31 P 1: 31

COUNTY C. A BARBARA

CLERK OF THE
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

RE: San Antonion Basin Water District

Appointment in Lieu of Election

Dear Board Members,

Enclosed is San Antonio Water District's Certificate of Filing of a Declaration of Candidacy. Only two (2) candidates have filed a Declaration of Candidacy for the two (2) elective offices to be filled at the November 8, 2022 general District election. A petition requesting that an election be held has not been filed with the District. Therefore, pursuant to subdivision (a) of section 10515 of the Elections Code, we request the Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors to appoint the two (2) candidates listed in the certificate to the office of director for the terms ending in December 2022, in lieu of holding a general district election.

The candidates' names, addresses, and terms are as follow:

Ken Hunter December 2026 Victor Schaff December 2026

If you have any questions or need any additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me by telephone at (805) 928-8349 or by email at admin@sanatoniobasinwd.org.

Sincerely,

Donna Glass District Manager

San Antonio Basin Water District

Enclosure: Certificate of Filing Declaration of Candidacy

SAN ANTONIO BASIN WATER DISTRICT

CERTIFICATE OF FILING DECLARATION OF CANDIDACY

[Elections Code section 10515(a)]

I, Donna Glass, declare as follows:

I am the District Manager for the San Antonio Basin Water District and make this declaration pursuant to subdivision (a) of section 10515 of the Elections Code.

By 5:00 p.m. on August 12, 2022, the 88th day before the general district election scheduled to be held on November 8, 2022, only two (2) people filed a declaration of candidacy for each of the two elective offices to be filled at that election, and a signed petition, requesting that the general District election be held, has not been presented to any District representative or officer.

The District requests that the Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors, at a regular or special meeting held prior to December 5, 2022, appoint the following named candidates to the office of director for the term ending December 2026:

KEN HUNTER AND VICTOR SCHAFF

Each candidate has filed a Declaration of Candidacy and all other required forms and materials on or before the date required by law. Each candidate has taken and subscribed to the Oath of Allegiance. Each candidate is a holder of title to land in the District or the legal representative of a holder of title to land in the District.

I declare under penalty of perjury under the laws of the State of California that the foregoing is true and correct.

Dated: August 26, 2022

Donna Glass,
District Manager

San Antonio Basin Water District